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February 2
Mayor Mike Purzycki
City of Wilmington
“Wilmington – We’re All in This Together”
Program Chair:   Carrie Gray
Menu: General Tso Chicken over Rice


EVENT CANCELLED – REGULAR MEETING 
February 9 – Fred and Cora Reed, Founders, Reed's Refuge Center
"Providing Youth with a Safe Haven in Wilmington"
Program Chair:  Dave Fleming
[bookmark: _GoBack]Menu:  TBA

February 16 – Stuart Comstock-Gay, President & CEO
Delaware Community Foundation
“For Good and For Ever – Delaware Community Foundation and the Delaware Legacy”
Program Chair:   Dave Fleming
Menu:  Seafood Stuffed Flounder with Old Bay Cream Sauce

February 23 – Brendan Kennealy, President, Salesianum School
Program Chair:   Matt Beardwood
Menu:  Baked Meatloaf with Spinach & Cheese, Brown Mushroom Sauce

March 2 – Sam Beard, Founder, GIFT
Program Chair:   Joan DelFattore
Menu:  Lasagna Roulades


CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR ROTARY MEMBER
GEORGE KRUPANSKI
On January 16th, Governor Jack Markell awarded Boys and Girls Club CEO, George Krupanski, The Order of the First State.  The Order is the highest award a Governor can bestow on a citizen of Delaware and represents an acknolwedgement of his great service to the citizens of Delaware.  The Governor made the award to George in a surprise, private ceremony at the Govenror’s home in Wilmington.  During George’s tenure, Boys & Girls Clubs of Delaware has grown from 5 sites to 43 and now serves over 3,400 kids each day.  Well done!


Minutes for Meeting of January 26, 2017
     President Kai Lassen called the meeting to order at 12:10pm at the Hotel du Pont’s Gold Ballroom.  The Club joined together in singing the “God Bless America” led by Pete Booker with Robert Reed on the piano.  John Potter provided the invocation and especially asked that all Rotarians keep Dick Hatfield in their thoughts as his wife Audrey Hatfield passed away earlier in the week. Audrey was also Jon Hickey’s mother-in-law. 
     Announcements:  President Kai moderated the following announcements: Jane Vincent – presentation of banner from the Lancaster Rotary; Jackie Wilson and John Flohr – both from the Easton, MD club and they shared their presentation on their Flags for Heroes fundraising program; President Kai – a committee is being formed to look at the Flags for Heroes program and implementing it here in our club; Pete Booker – no meeting on February 9th, but instead a special social event, “Love and Laughter on Our Laptops,” at the Delaware Art Museum that evening from 5-8 PM. Cost is $35 p/person. Members should send in favorites (books, movies, etc.) or things they love to dhfdirector@dhf.org. President Kai – our Rotary club members raised $1,294.17 for the Salvation Army by volunteering 24 hours of bell ringing during the kettle drive. 
     Program:   President Kai introduced program chair Lise Monty who introduced the head table. She also introduced the speaker and professional sculptor, Charles Allmond, who she called a true Wilmingtonian as he graduated from PS DuPont and the University of Delaware. She also noted that his body of work is extensive and has been exhibited in multiple shows around the country, as well as internationally.
     Charles started by sharing the video that was produced when he was awarded the Governor’s Award for the Arts in 2004. After two previous careers as an agronomist and a lawyer, Charles became a full-time artist in 1995 at the age of 64 when he retired from his law practice and passed it down to his son. As a young person, his favorite school subjects were woodshop and art, so it was not surprising in some ways that when he was 51 he started sculpting with wood. His made custom frames for artist Frank Schoonover and other local artists. Charles noted that he was confident in his skills, but concerned about whether he’d have the creativity in him to sculpt. But he soon found success and even expanded to include stone as well. 
     Charles’ subjects are usually birds, fish and mammals depicted in an abstract manner. Charles started entering his works into regional juried art shows and in 1987 was accepted into the National Society of Animal Artists. He noted that local arts patron Helen Farr Sloan was instrumental in helping him have more confidence in his work and that she encouraged him to keep going without any formal training. After 35 years of being a sculptor, he’s never tired of it and when he and his wife moved to Stonegates, he converted their 1-car garage into his studio and workshop. A majority of Charles’ collection (some almost 400 pieces) is photographed and on display at the University of Delaware’s Morris Library. He’s 85 now and shows no signs of slowing down.  The meeting ended at 1:30 pm. Respectfully submitted, Carrie Gray, Assistant Secretary




Jon Hickey, Kathryn Jakabcin, Don Parsons, Marilyn Whittington and Steve Novack have volunteered to spend a couple of afternoons a week with the Stubbs Students to teach them – and themselves – CHESS.  A rewarding volunteer effort for all! 


WE ARE GETTING CLOSER TO OUR NEW WEBSITE
BE PATIENT – WILL NOT BE MUCH LONGER
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